Dear Ian and Peter,

Thank you for coming to show us some of your model planes yesterday — we really appreciated it.

Thank you for sharing so much information with us about WW2 planes; you both knew so much. You used your own time to visit us; we are all extremely grateful for this. We really enjoyed your visit and learned many things which we did not know before your trip. We can't wait to use all of this information to help us with our work and to build our own models.

We wish that you could've flown your planes, but we understand that the weather conditions were unsuitable for flight. The school grounds were also not appropriate to fly your planes and we are glad that we now know why it is so important to fly planes safely. We enjoyed looking at your detailed models; they were fantastic and very realistic. All of us very much enjoyed the moment when you started up the Spitfire; it went so fast and we could hear the sound so clearly.

We cannot thank you enough for coming in; not many children get to experience the things that we did yesterday. We are very lucky!

Thanks you again,

Year 6, Bay Primary

Written by Neve, Ellie, Oscar and Robin on behalf of Bay Primary's Year 6 pupils.